[image: ]SNA Housing Task Force Meeting Minutes
August 5th, 2016
Location: Brighton Center
Attendance:  Kristy McNally- Newport Independent Schools, Ashley Cremeans- St Elizabeth SW. Shelley Werner Erlanger/Elsmere Independent Schools, Kevin Finn- Strategies To End Homelessness, Stefanie Theobald- Center For Independent Living, Justin Beale- Welcome House, Meagan Vonhandorf -Campbell County Schools, Katie Hoover- Northern Kentucky Health Department, Pete Neinaber- Legal Aid Of The Bluegrass, Barbara Mabrey- North Key, Stephanie Wenzel- North Key, Madison Smith- Brighton Center, Steve Bradford- The Housing Authority Of Covington, Jill Brown - Current SNA- VISTA, Kenyatta Sims-SNA-VISTA 
Welcome and Introductions
Speaker: Kevin Finn- Strategies to End Homelessness of Hamilton County.
Continuing from the SNA Housing Task Force meeting, Kevin Finn & his colleagues at Strategies To end Homelessness, are addressing local property owners and showing them the need for more affordable housing, by doing  landlord recruitment in Hamilton County.  This process is targeted for their supportive housing programs, which are funded through the Continuum of care.  
                                                                          Getting Started 
· A survey was sent to landlords.
· Took feedback from the survey and created a Landlord Partnership Forum.

                                                           Questions on Survey

1. Have you had placement through supportive housing program such as Shelter Diversion, Rapid Re-housing, Permanent Supportive Housing or HUD?
2. If you have not participated in a supportive housing program, would you be interested in an effort to connect landlords with potential tenants?
3. If you have had tenants placed through a supportive housing program, please rate your experience.
4. Please rank the importance of the following factors in selecting a tenant with #1 as the most important.
5. [bookmark: _GoBack]Please rank the importance of the following factors when working with a housing agency with #1 as the most important.
6. What questions do you have about renting to clients who are participating in a supportive housing program?


Feedback Results
The feedback was gathered from the survey, and used to create the landlord partnership forum. This event was an opportunity for landlords to learn more about partnering with homeless service agencies and to hear directly from other landlords about their experiences with these programs.  During the forum it was discovered that most of the landlords did not know that the programs are for people that have been homeless or currently experiencing homelessness.  Landlords where giving information on how each subsidy work and was provided with information regarding the case management.   Landlords are interested in reducing the amount of time their units stay vacant.

 Three-Step plan to End Homelessness 
The information was presented to the landlords using a PowerPoint presentation. The PowerPoint gave landlords information on all housing types.
· Prevent=Shelter Diversion  (Short-term usually  3 to 6 months )      
· Solve=Rapid Re-Housing (Usually 12 months)
· Solve=Permanent Supportive Housing. (usually 3 years 


 Landlord’s Interest
Found that most of the landlords were drawn in different directions, some wanted to do Rapid Rehousing, some wanted to to do PHS and some wanted to Shelter –diversion.  Landlords were excited to hear that there is someone to call if something goes wrong.
Future Goals
Strategies to End Homelessness plans on repeating this even forum quarterly, there are no dates set at this time.  Plans are to keep the event during the 2nd half of the month and during the evening.   







 


Questions & Answers                               
1. How many landlords attended?                                                                           
· Answer: 29
2. Did the survey only go out to landlords that they worked with?
· Answer: yes, through their connection with Cincinnati Metropolitan Housing.
3. How did you get the bigger property companies involved vs the mom and pop owners?
· Answer:  They do have mom and pop companies that are interested, sending out the survey the Did You Know? Page help to draw them in.
4. How did you explain the program to them?
· Answer; The PowerPoint outlined each program and provided benefits, tried to keep it simple.
5. Was the survey really important, should we leave it out?
· Answer: The survey was helpful in identifying what we needed to focus on in the forum, did not want to provide information that they weren’t interested in.
6. What would and event look like?
· Answer:  We did the event in the 2nd half of the month and around 6pm.  The survey determined that that was the best time.
7. How is the homeless population looking across the river
· Answer: the number of individuals we are putting into housing has increased by 35% in the last 5 years, however that does not mean that there aren’t more people becoming homeless. 
8. Have you seen an increase of landlords after the event?
· Answer: yes, some of the landlord that was in attendance is talking more clients.
9. Is there an action plan going forward?
· Yes as they were leaving the event, they filled out a short form asking what they are interested in. Ex. Rapid Re-Housing.
Wrap-up
Going forward SNA’s focus in 2016-2017 is to build the housing list for Kenton, Boone, and Campbell Counties; possibly modeling the Landlord Partnership Forum after Strategies to End Homelessness.  Information collected and imported to the current Google Document. 

Next SNA Housing Task Force Meeting:
Brighton Center Family Center
3rd Floor Boardroom
Friday, September 2nd, 2016
3:00-4:00 PM
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